

Annual General Meeting

The Society's 67th Annual General Meeting and Council Meeting were held in Wellington on June 23. Four new executive members were appointed: Keith Chapple from the King Country, Peter Gardner from South Otago, Gordon Stephenson from South Waikato and Judy van Rossem from Waikato.

Old Blue Awards were presented to:

Josie Driessen (South Auckland branch) for her tireless work in looking after the branch's reserves. John Findlay (Southern Hawke's Bay), a member for 60 years, former chairman, councillor, executive member and on the local Park Board for 18 years.

Ron Freeston (Lower Hutt) who has been in charge of the Pauatahanui Reserve development since the early 1980s.

Nancy Payne (Central Auckland), long standing secretary of the branch.

Fergus Sutherland (Southland, now Otago), retiring member of the executive, former Southland chairman

Cath Wallace, chairperson of ASOC, for her unwavering commitment to the cause of Antarctic conservation.

Retiring national secretary Joan Leckie was farewelled by retiring president Alan Mark who spoke of Joan's nine year's loyal work for the

NELSON LAKES HOLIDAY COTTAGE

By National Park at St Arnaud. Bush walks, mountains, rivers & Lake Rotoiti. Sleeps 4/5. \$50 per night, \$230 per week. Write: R&S Frost, RD3 Murchison (phone 054-39371)

AB MINI TOURS

Tours in southern NZ by luxury mini coach, emphasis on wildlife and nature areas. Tour itinerary includes Taieri Gorge, Dunedin (Peninsula), Catlins, Borland Road/Fiordland, Milford/ Hollyford, Lake Mavora, Walter Peak Station. Other special tours to gardens and outdoor areas available. We cater for your special interest.

Write to Allan Boyer, P.O. Box 153, Gore. Ph (020) 87704.

Pioneer Tour to Tangarakau

Let Macanz Tours, Wanganui, take you on a five day tour of discovery into our scenic back country. Native orchids and the rare kokako bird are to be found in this area. Tours first week every month of the year.

Enquiries to: Macanz Tours, PO Box 36, Wanganui (064) 44194 Society as national secretary, as well as her contribution as a former chairperson of the Upper Hutt branch

In a moving speech Joan spoke of the changes to the Society and the achievements of the conservation movement during her time as secretary. She told councillors that branch members were the heart and soul of the Society. She said the next decade would be a tremendously challenging one for conservationists and called on councillors to continue with their efforts to safeguard the environment.

In recognition of the valuable work she has performed for Forest and Bird, Joan was created a Distinguished Life Member.

The Deputy Prime Minister, Helen Clark, delivered the Sanderson Me-

morial Address. In it she announced the Government's indigenous forest policy, including an interim ban on the export of native woodchips, and plans for sustained yield forestry.

New Society President

Mr Gordon Ell was appointed president of the Society at the June Council meeting. He replaces Dr Alan Mark who has been president of the Society for the last four years.

Gordon Ell has been vice-president of the Society since 1984 and a member of the executive since 1982. A resident of the North Shore in Auckland, he is a book consultant, TV producer and a publisher with his own publishing company Bush Press.

He is Forest and Bird's representative on the new New Zealand Conservation Authority.

New president Gordon Ell (left), past president Dr Alan Mark (right) and retiring national secretary Joan Leckie.

Karavan Adventure Treks



Join one of our varied nature/ adventure trips during 1990-1991

New Zealand — South Island National Parks, 2-8 days, Nov/June 1990-91. Whales, Herons, Wilderness Walking, Coastal, Alpine Crossings, Rain forests, High Country. Indonesla — Canterbury University Study Tour with Adventure, 4 weeks, July/Aug 1991. Java, Lombok, Bali, Small groups professionally guided.

Karavan Adventure Treks
117 Harris Cres, Christchurch 5,
New Zealand. Ph: (03) 3522-177

MOTUEKA RIVER HIDEAWAY

Write now for our programme

Fully self-contained holiday home available on the banks of the Motueka River. All mod. cons. Private, well treed situation.

Attractions include excellent trout fishing, farm activities, rafting and crafts. We are only minutes from North West Nelson Forest Park. Easy drive to both Nelson Lakes and Abel Tasman Parks. House sleeps up to 8. An ideal base for families or club groups.

Very reasonable rates. For colour

very reasonable rates. For colour brochure contact:

Dion MacLean, Baton R D I, Motueka.

Ph. 05431-864.

WETLAND FOR SALE

A unique 5 acre (approx) parcel in Golden Bay on Aorere River tidal estuary. Comprises half virgin mixed podocarp forest (in National Trust covenant) and half grass. A native bird lover's delight. Easy access and privacy. Excellent whitebaiting. Small cabin with deck attached. \$40,000.

Phone (063) 82-302

RUAPEHU COTTAGE AND HOMESTAY Skiing and Family Holidays

Comfortable cottage for 6-8 with excellent facilities, or homestay in the house, in beautiful, peaceful surroundings at Horopito, 2km off S.H.4, half way between Auckland and Wellington, 16 km both Ohakune and Raetihi. The 3.2 hectares on the boundary of Tongariro National Park includes bush, streams, pond and magnificent view of Mt Ruapehu. Perfect location for family, tramping and adventure holidays, skiing or just relaxing. For leaflet and bookings contact Conon and Jackie Fraser, Matapuna Rd, Horopito, RD6 Raetihi. Tel: (0658) 54495.

Subscription Rates

The subscription rates for membership of the Society have been altered slightly to cover inflation and expanded conservation campaigns. Last year the Society ran at an all time loss. Kiwi Conservation Club subscriptions remain the same.

The rates for 1990/91 are as follows:

Kiwi Conservation Club single
KCC family, groups, schools
Students, schools
Single
Family and Groups
Senior (over 60)
Senior family
\$30

\$475 (Inc GST)

\$275

Waikato Branch Conservation Grant 1990/91

Corporate

Life

Applications are invited for a \$3500 grant to support a conservation project during the summer of 1990-91.

There is no restriction on the type of project as long as it helps protect NZ's plants and animals, though relevance to the Waikato-Coromandel area would be an advantage. Acceptable proposals would include fencing bush, acting as a wildlife warden, research on a conservation topic, an educational or journalistic project.

Each applicant should set out the aim of the proposal, outline of how it will be carried out, estimated cost, other sources of revenue, evidence of ability and two referees. Applications should be sent to: Forest and Bird, Waikato branch, PO Box 11092, Hamilton.

For Sale

Peaceful Bush Hideout

60 acre. shrubland with path big kauri etc. one side of House site. Power very close. 18km Whangarei \$55,000 incl.

J G Rawson, R D 8, Whangarei

NEW BOOKLET "Somes Island – Matiu"

The Lower Hutt branch of the Society has published a 16-page 4-colour booklet on Somes Island, the quarantine station in Wellington Harbour. The Branch knows the island intimately having been involved in a revegetation and rat eradication project for the past nine years.

This interesting booklet touches on

This interesting booklet touches on topics such as the Maori occupation of Somes Island, the quarantine activities, the internment camps, and the wildlife and vegetation.

For copies of this publication send \$5.60 per booklet to Jack Cox, 12 Cleary St, Lower Hutt.